
Criminal Activity June / July 2023
Beat Area MW05 –  ROSEWELL

                         

During the month(s) of June / July of 2023 in Rosewell there were 95 calls 
made to Police. 

Crime statistics can be requested through a freedom of information request.

Incidents of Note

 On Wednesday the 7th of June 2023, at Thornton Farm, two quad bikes were 
on the field next to Thornton Farm, when they had not been given permission 
to be there. Police attended the area, however, the quad bikes had since left 
the area. 

On Friday the 11th of June 2023, at the bus stop opposite Fairlie Gorve, 
multiple youths were shouting and banging on the side of the bus stop. Police 
attended the area, however, the youths were not traced. Similar calls were 
received regarding youths at the bus stop on Carnethie Street on Friday the 
16th of June, however, due to numerous high graded incidents, officer could 
not attend until later that evening, when all youths had left the area. 

At 2030 hours on Monday the 3rd of July 2023, at Rosewell Convenience store, 
Preston hall Road, 4 youths have been outside the shop shouting and 
throwing stones. Police attended a short time later, however, the youths had 
left prior to Police arrival. No damage was caused to the store. 

If anyone has information about the incident(s) listed above, or indeed 
any other crime, please contact your Community Policing Officer                                           

PC Euan Lennox via 101 or email:  MidlothianWestCPT@scotland.police.uk

Community Events 

INFORMATION -

If you live in the Lothians and Scottish Borders, help shape policing in 
your community by taking part in our survey.

June July 2023



June July 2023

As Commander of the Lothians and Scottish Borders Division I am proud of the well-
established collaborative approach we have in place with local communities and 
partners to deliver our shared priorities.

We are now in the process of developing the next Local Police Plan which will outline 
priorities from 2023 until 2026.  I am committed to ensuring that this is fully reflective 
of the needs of local people and based on engagement to identify the things that are 
important to our communities.

In order to make that engagement as effective and meaningful as possible we have 
developed the annual ‘Your Police’ survey which I would encourage you to complete. 
This will enable us to consider your views and incorporate them into our key 
priorities and actions, ensuring they remain reflective and relevant.

The survey can be accessed via the attached QR code or by visiting 
Your Police 2022-2023 - Police Scotland - Citizen Space

Alternatively, if you would like a hard copy of the survey, please contact your local 
policing team who will be happy to assist.

Thank you for helping shape the service we provide.

Chief Superintendent Catriona Paton
Commander
J Division

 

Hate crime and domestic abuse can now be reported online via the official Police 
Scotland website at www.scotland.police.uk or by visiting a Third Party Reporting 
Centre – details of which are also on our website.

Information regarding crime can be passed to Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111 or 
through an Online Form - both of these routes are completely anonymous and 
available 24 hours a day, 365 days a year.  


